
Melissa is originally from the Okanagan. After 
graduating from Okanagan College she took 
time off to be a stay at home mom. Melissa 
has been living in the Oceanside area for 
the past six years and is excited to be back 
working and looking forward to 2023.

Winter Maintenance Tips

Be winter-ready with these tips to keep your 
home in order and avoid costly repairs.

•   �Please keep hydrants and meters clear of 
debris and snow so they can be accessed 
immediately in emergency situations.

•   �Shut off and drain outdoor taps/hose bibs 
to prevent pipes freezing.  

•   �If you are away for an extended period of 
time, ensure your heat remains on.

For tips on water conservation, please see our website: www.epcor.com
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Winter Billing

Due to the potential for inclement weather 
conditions, your January 2023 meter reading 
may be estimated. Readings will be taken 
once conditions permit and adjustments will 
be made on your next bill, as necessary.

Staff Announcements

We would like to welcome our new Lead 
Hand Operator, Patryk Vanson. Patryk has 
been with EPCOR since 2007 in various 
different roles and locations. 

He started his career with EPCOR in Red 
Deer County Alberta as a labourer and 
gained his level one and level two water and 
wastewater certifications. He moved on to 
Okotoks Alberta, then shortly after that to 
Canmore, Alberta where he spent 5 years 
as lead hand operator of the distribution and 
collection systems. 

Patryk is excited about his move to 
Vancouver Island: “I’ve spent many vacations 
here with my partner and two dogs. I’m 
looking forward to learning the ins and 
outs of the French Creek water system and 
exploring the island (by foot, mountain bike 
and skis) on my days off.”

We would also like to welcome Melissa 
Goulet, our new casual/on-call Operator. 
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Meter Box Replacements  
If you are planning to landscape around your 
meter, please contact our office so we may 
check to see if you are scheduled for a new 
meter box.  We will ensure this is replaced to 
coincide with the timing of your landscaping 
project.

What is an Aquifer?
An aquifer is an underground layer of water-
bearing rock.  Water-bearing rocks are permeable, 
meaning that they have openings that liquids and 
gases can pass through.  Sedimentary rock such 
as sandstone, as well as sand and gravel, are 
examples of water-bearing rock.  The top of the 
water level in an aquifer is called the water table.
An aquifer fills with water from rain or melted 
snow that drains into the ground.  In some areas, 
the water passes through the soil on top of the 
aquifer, in others; it enters through joints and 
cracks in rocks.  The water moves downward 
until it meets less permeable rock.
Aquifers act as reservoirs for groundwater.  
Water from aquifers sometimes flow out into 
springs.  Wells drilled into aquifers provide 
water for drinking, agriculture, and industrial 
uses.  Aquifers can dry up when people drain 
them faster than nature can refill them.  Because 
aquifers fill with water that drains from the 
surface of the earth, they can be contaminated 
by any chemical or toxic substance found on the 
surface.
(http://nationalgeographic.org/encyclopedia/aquifer/)

In Your Community
EPCOR is proud to support various organizations 
and events as part of its commitment to help build a 
healthy and sustainable community.  In 2015, EPCOR 
sponsored:

• United Way;

• Qualicum Beach Fire and Ice Festival; and

• Parksville Beach Festival Society – Canadian Open 
Sand Sculpting Competition.

Contact Us
EPCOR’s office is open Monday to Friday between 
8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  We are closed from 
12:00 - 12:30 p.m.

Our office will be closed for the following holidays:

February 13, 2017

Phone: (250) 951-2460  Fax: (250) 954-0361

Emergency Phone: (250) 954-5337

E-mail: frenchcreek@epcor.com

#10D, 1343 Alberni Highway
Parksville, BC  V9P 2B9

www.epcor.com For more tips on water conservation, please see our website: www.epcor.com
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Winter Maintenance Tips

As you prepare your home and yard for winter, 
please pay extra attention to the area around your 
water meter and any nearby fire hydrants. Trimming 
greenery away from these objects, and keeping them 
clear of snow and debris will make meter reading 
easier and allow emergency personnel quicker access.

To winterize your irrigation system, drain the lines 
thoroughly and close all valves before clearing the 
lines with air. For more information on the proper care 
of your system, please consult your local irrigation 
parts and service supplier.

Also, remember to flush out and shut off outdoor hose 
bibs and disconnect and store outdoor watering hoses.

Emergency Preparedness

EPCOR works hard to repair water outages with 
minimal disruption to customers. If you receive 
notification that your water supply will be disrupted 
please take the following steps while EPCOR works to 
restore your water service:

Fill up your bathtub with water to use for washing • 
and for toilet flushing

Ensure you have at least four litres of drinking • 
water per person / per day

Water Conservation

Did you know...

A leaking toilet can double or triple your regular • 
household consumption. Regularly check toilets, 
pipes, faucets and other water fittings for leaks 
and repair them immediately. Remember that 
many toilet leaks are silent. Blue food dye placed 
in the toilet tank can be used to test for leaks. If 
the colour appears in the bowl after ten minutes 
without flushing, then you have a leak needing 
repair.

Insulating your water pipes will give you hot water • 
faster and avoid wasting water while waiting for it 
to warm up.

For more water efficiency tips, please visit our website 
at www.epcor.com

Total Water Quality Management Project

The Total Water Quality Management Project is 
currently being finalized for submission to our 
regulator, the BC Comptroller of Water Rights, for 
review and approval. The project includes several 
system upgrades required to ensure the safe and 
reliable provision of drinking water to our customers; 
including disinfection of the White Rock water supply 
and maintenance of disinfectant residual throughout 
the system. 

The application to proceed with this project will be 
submitted to the Comptroller in December 2012. A 
Notice of Application will be provided to all of our 
customers once the application is submitted. Please 
watch your mailboxes and our website (www.epcor.
com) for further information on the application and the 
related regulatory process.
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FALL CLEANING

As you prepare your 
yard for winter, please 
pay extra attention to 
the area around your 
water meter and nearby 
fire hydrant.  Trimming 
shrubs, trees and 
landscaping away from 
these objects will make 
meter reading easier 
and allow emergency 
personnel quicker access.

For irrigation systems, fall is the time to 
inspect and prepare your lines to protect 
them from frost damage.  To winterize 
your system, drain the lines thoroughly and 
close all valves before clearing the lines 
with air.  It is important to ensure your 
system is closed before cleaning so there is 
no possibility of cross contamination of the 
public water system.  For more information 
on the proper care of your system, please 
consult your local irrigation parts and 
service supplier.

Contact Us
EPCOR’s office is open Monday to Friday between 
8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. and closed from 12:00 – 12:30 
p.m.

This office is closed for the following holidays:  
November 12, December 25 and 26 and January 1, 
2013.

Phone: (250) 951-2460  Fax: (250) 954-0361

#10D, 1343 Alberni Hwy., Parksville, BC  V9P 2B9

www.epcor.com

WATER CONSERVATION TIPS  

• Insulate your water pipes. You’ll get hot 
water faster and avoid wasting water 
while waiting for it to warm up.

• Use a broom instead of house to clean 
your driveway or sidewalk.

• Winterize outdoor spigots when 
temperatures dip below freezing to 
prevent pipes from bursting.

DID YOU KNOW?  

• As many as 25% of all toilets 
leak.  A running toilet leaks at 
the rate of up to 0.04 cubic 
meters per hour – That’s 
400,000 cubic meters per year!

• Many toilet leaks are silent.

• If your toilet flushes by itself 
that means you have a leak.
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Water Main Flushing

EPCOR flushes the water system as part of 
regular maintenance to remove sediment 
and maintain good water quality. This is 
standard practice for water utilities across 
North America and is the most efficient 
way of cleaning the distribution system. 
This process may temporarily result in 
cloudy tap water and/or changes in water 
pressure. Your water remains safe to 
use.  If you experience cloudy water, we 
recommend that you run your cold water 
tap for approximately three to five minutes 
or until water runs clear.

EPCOR will flush the water distribution 
system between 7:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. 
in the following areas:

Jan 23–27:  Columbia Beach, Sunrise 
Drive, Drew Road, Sumar Lane

Jan 30–Feb 3:  Oceanside, Johnstone 
Road, Pintail Road, River Crescent, 
Imperial Drive, Barclay Crescent, Lee Road, 
Woodland Drive, Pebble Beach, Quail’s 
Landing

Feb 21–24:  Church Road, Ackerman 
Road, Wembley Road, Riley Road, Kasba 
Circle, Reid Road, Neden Way, Esslinger 
Road, Tara Crescent

Feb 27–Mar 3:  Osprey Way, Crystal 
Court, Aerie Estates, Lowry’s Road, 
Brookfield Crescent, Arrowsmith Way, 
Yellowbrick Road

Mar 6–10:  Mulholland Drive, Ascension 
Way, Fisherman’s Circle, Roberton Blvd., 
Morningstar Drive, French Creek Marina, 
Breakwater, Dickinson Way, Glenhale 
Crescent, Island Highway, Cavin Road, 
Ocean Place

Contact Us
EPCOR’s office is open
Monday to Friday
8:00 a.m.– 4:30 p.m. 

We are closed from 12:00 – 12:30 p.m.

The office will be closed for the following holidays:  
February 20, 2023.

Phone:  250-951-2460   Fax: 250-954-0361
Emergency Phone:  250-954-5337
E-mail:  frenchcreek@epcor.com

#10D, 1343 Alberni Hwy
Parksville, B.C. V9P 2B9
epcor.com
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BEST WISHES
For 2023

The staff at the 
EPCOR office 

would like to extend our 
warmest wishes 

to everyone 
for health and 

happiness in 2023.
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